Letter From The Editors

Dear Readers,

This has past year been characterized by great turmoil, uncertainty, and profound loss due to the COVID-19 pandemic. No matter where in the world you are, there is no doubt in our minds that some aspect of your life has been altered. However, in some ways the pandemic has also provided opportunities to showcase our human adaptability, resilience, and scientific innovation. The pandemic has also renewed focus on the vital roles that public health research and advocacy play in ensuring our collective wellbeing in society. Therefore, it has never been more important for our journal to continue our mission of relaying innovative solutions to interdisciplinary global health issues from a variety of academic, cultural, and geographic perspectives.

As a publication and student organization, we ourselves have had to adapt our operations during these times to ensure not only our continued promotion of global health research and awareness but also the health of our members and the surrounding community. To this end, we have been operating entirely virtually this fall semester in our events and weekly meeting and publications, podcasts, and blog posts have continued to be freely accessible online as well. This is something that would not have possible without been transition to a digital publishing partnership with Columbia University Libraries in the spring and the extraordinary efforts on behalf of our staff members and other contributors.

While this virtual environment may not have been ideal, we have worked collectively organization to draw upon the circumstances and still engage our community. For example, we hosted a virtual event titled "Pandemics and Disaster Preparedness" featuring Professor of Epidemiology Dr. Robyn Gershon who discussed her experiences in disaster planning and recovery as it relates to the COVID-19 pandemic.

In this Fall 2020 issue, you will find articles covering a broad range of topics, on pediatric resuscitation due to severe COVID-19 disease to mental health stigma in Tunisia. This issue is particularly important to us as it represents our first efforts to carry out a double-blind peer review process with our network of peer reviewers in the United States.

We would like to express our gratitude to our immense Columbia University digital publishing librarian, Michelle Wilson, and our faculty adviser, Professor James Colgrove, for their support. We would also like to thank our peer reviewers who have kindly volunteered their time to provide thoughtful and strategic feedback on our manuscripts. And lastly, we would like to thank our incredible team that has worked so hard to make all of our efforts possible.



Katherine Long



Harrison Zhang

Sincerely, Katherine D. Long & Harrison G. Zhang Co-Editors-in-Chief, The Journal of Global Health

Staff

Editors in Chief Katherine D. Long Harrison Zhang

Managing Editor Anisha Tyagi

Editorial Review Board

Yamini Ananth Lavinia Goessling* Ariana Orozco* Sophia Spiegel* Grace Fitzgerald-Diaz Chenoa G. Bunts-Anderson Caitlin Huang Danya Jafri
Andrew Jiang
Adriana Kulusic-Ho
Grace Mao
Kaira Oraedu
Nikhil Patel
Spencer Pogue
Alyssa Sales
Khushi Tyagi
Bryan Uceda-Alvarez
Madeline Yang
Joshua Yu

Production & Design

Allya Elgayar* Scarlet Au* Mei Tian Maanal Chowdury

Online

Bryan Chen Areej Qadeer Phalaen Chang Rachel Chang

Business &

Edmund Shen
Alyssa Romo
Samar Iqbal
Lauren Bazay
Anisha Prakesh

*Head

All articles published represent the opinions of the author(s) and do not reflect the official policy of JGH or institution(s) with which the author is affiliated, unless clearly indicated. Manuscripts should be submitted at www.ghjournal.org. All inquiries regarding submissions, advertisements, subscriptions and permissions to republish or adapt material should be sent to info@ghjournal.org.

The Journal of Global Health

5464 Lerner Hall 2920 Broadway New York, NY, 10027, USA

info@ghjournal.org

ISSN: 2166-3602 (Print) ISSN: 2166-3599 (Online)